
LICENSING URGENT BUSINESS SUB COMMITTEE

ABERDEEN, 21 May 2018.  Minute of meeting of the LICENSING COMMITTEE.  
Present:  Councillor Reynolds, Convener; and Councillors Delaney, Donnelly (as a 
substitute for Councillor Bell), Malik and Townson.

The agenda and reports associated with this minute can be found at:-
https://committees.aberdeencity.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=624&MI
d=6401&Ver=4

Please note that if any changes are made to this minute at the point of 
approval, these will be outlined in the subsequent minute and this document 
will not be retrospectively altered.

APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A SPECIAL EVENTS PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLE 
LICENCE – ROBERT DOUGLAS SCOTT CARMICHAEL

1. With reference to article 23 of Appendix B of the minute of the meeting of the 
Licensing Committee of 6 February 2018, the Sub Committee had before it an 
information note prepared by the Chief Officer - Governance in respect of the 
application which was before the Sub Committee for consideration of proposed routes 
for the vehicle

Mr Munro, Legal Advisor, provided the Sub Committee with a verbal update on the 
application.

The applicant, Mr Carmichael, was in attendance and spoke in support of the 
application.

Members asked questions of the applicant.

The Sub Committee resolved:-
to agree that the following condition be added to the licence:
“The vehicle will be restricted to pre-booked tours of the beachfront, local landmarks 
and places of interest”.

CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION

The press and public were excluded from the meeting for consideration of 
the applications listed below in terms of Section 50(A)(3)(b) of the Local 
Government (Scotland) Act 1973.

APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A TAXI DRIVER’S LICENCE 

2. The Sub Committee had before it an information note prepared by the Chief 
Officer - Governance in respect of the application which advised that the application 
had been placed on the agenda as it required to be determined by 4 June 2018 and 
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confirmation on whether the applicant had met DVLA group 2 medical standards had 
still to be received.

Mr Munro, Legal Advisor, provided the Sub Committee with a verbal update on the 
application.

The applicant was in attendance and spoke in support of the application.

Members asked questions of the applicant.

The Sub Committee resolved:-
to defer consideration of the application to allow a medical report from OH Assist to be 
received and to agree that should the applicant meet the Group 2 DVLA medical 
criteria, the Chief Officer - Governance could grant the application under delegated 
powers, or otherwise that the application be referred to a further meeting of the 
Licensing Sub Committee on 4 June 2018 for consideration.

APPLICATION FOR THE RENEWAL OF A TAXI DRIVER'S LICENCE 

3. The Sub Committee was advised that the application had been granted under 
delegated powers.

APPLICATION FOR THE RENEWAL OF A TAXI DRIVER’S LICENCE 

4. With reference to article 16 of appendix A of the minute of the meeting of the 
Licensing Committee of 17 April 2018, the Sub Committee had before it an information 
note prepared by the Chief Officer - Governance in respect of the application which 
advised that the application had been placed on the agenda as it required to be 
determined by 26 May 2018 and confirmation on whether the applicant had met DVLA 
group 2 medical standards had still to be received.

Mr Munro, Legal Advisor, provided the Sub Committee with a verbal update on the 
application.

The applicant was in attendance and spoke in support of the request.

Members asked questions of the applicant.

The Committee resolved:-
to refuse the application.

- COUNCILLOR REYNOLDS, Convener
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